
VILLAGE OF HODGKINS

BUILDING COMMITTEE
December 8, 2014
Meeting called to order:
6:00 P.M.

Those present:
Paul Struve, Chairman
Donald Cuttill, Member

Vicky Moxley, Member
Larry Rice, Member
Also Present:
Noel Cummings, President

Claude Sexton, Clerk
Philip Kringlie, Trustee

Hugh Rhodes, Trustee

John O'Connell, Attorney
Tim Kovel, Building Inspector

Dan Tholotowsky, Code/Life Safety Officer
Pledge of Allegiance.

Mr. Struve opened the meeting with a discussion regarding the Lenzi Avenue apartments.  Mr. Struve states he brings this up to let everyone know just where we are right now.  We now have reports from Raths, Raths & Johnson on all ten of the Lenzi Avenue apartment buildings.  We do not have the mold, radon and lead studies yet.  It is necessary to complete these inspections.  The mechanical, electrical and plumbing (MEP) need to be done also.  The consensus of the Committee is to have the MEP work done.
Mr. O'Connell feels that it is unclear how the reimbursement is going to be handled legally for the costs of the inspections.  Mr. O'Connell is not sure that the costs can be evenly distributed among the ten buildings.  Mr. Tarandy will be coming in on Friday and Mr. O'Connell feels that Mr. Struve and Mr. Kovel attend the meeting Friday.
The next discussion is regarding mobile home sheds.  Mr. Struve and Mr. Kovel have toured the mobile home parks to get a feel for an approach to the shed situation.  Pleasantview Inspector Joe Lyon has also reviewed and suggests sheds be 4' X 8 ' X 7'  fireproof with solid foundations.

Item number three for discussion is in regards to a Property Transfer Tax.  This is for the Lenzi Avenue apartments to flag the sale of property before the sale of property and gives the Village an opportunity to inspect the building before the transfer of title.

Mr. Kringlie states that we have already passed an ordinance addressing this issue.  One of the concerns is can the Transfer Tax be done selectively or must it be uniformly imposed.

Mr. O'Connell states we can identify buildings that are subject to more than ten units per building.  If we are called on it we would cite public safety point of view.  The question is what are we going to charge for a Transfer Tax.  It should not be a minimal amount if we are going to recoup some of the expenses to pay for all these inspections.

Mr. Tholotowsky states that the charges vary from one municipality to another.  From flat fees to a percentage of the assessed evaluation and a percentage of the selling price.

The fourth, and final, item for discussion in regards to the sale of used mobile homes.  Valley Oaks have been selling unit to individuals and just transferring the titles to the new owners.  The perpetuates the number of units that are in disrepair throughout the mobile home park.  There are provisions for moving used homes into the park, but no provision for transferring ownership for units already inside the park.
Mr. Struve suggests that all the homes being sold should be at the 1998 Mobile Home Manufactures Association specifications.

Mr. Cummings states that Parkview and Weeping Willow have standards in place that would preclude the sale of substandard mobile homes within these two parks.

Mr. Struve states our goal is to not allow these in-park transfers or the influx of used substandard mobile homes to be brought into the Village.

Another look at the code book is in order.

Adjourned:    6:35 P.M.

_Claude Sexton____________

Claude Sexton, Clerk


